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Regular Meeting
Thursday, January 14, 2021, 5:30 p.m.
Zoom Meeting

Present:	Chair, Eric Olson; Vice-Chair Franco Webb; Secretary Semone Pemberton; Commissioner Milette Harris; Commissioner Eileen Hatch; Commissioner William “Bill” J. Milton, II; Commissioner Dwight Palmer; Commissioner Peter Pappas; Commissioner Donna Pelham; and Commissioner J. Vernon Peterson 

Absent:	Commissioner Mark Kendrick; Commissioner Tammy Six; and Commissioner Myahtaeyarra Warren 

Staff Present:	Dr. Anthony Wade, Director; Yamile Nazar, Manager; Avis Rodgers, Office Assistant II; and Janet Beaudry, Office Assistant II.


The meeting was called to order at 5:41 p.m. by Chair Eric Olson, followed by a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Motion to approve agenda was made by Commissioner Pemberton, seconded by Commissioner Palmer; vote was unanimous.

Motion to approve the December 10, 2020, Zoom meeting minutes was made by Commissioner Palmer, seconded by Commissioner Milton; vote was unanimous.

Chair Olson turned the meeting over to staff to discuss scholarships.  Ms. Nazar asked about fundraising since the Annual Recognition Awards Banquet is not feasible this year.  She asked Vice-Chair Webb if Starbucks was an option this year and if not, should we consider other fundraising options.  She informed the Commissioners that several students have already inquired about the scholarship deadline. Vice-Chair Webb stated he would contact the Starbucks manager on Ramsey Street again.  Ms. Nazar commented that $5,000 would provide five scholarships. She asked what else could be done in order to disburse more than five scholarships.  Commissioner Peterson inquired about the scholarship qualifications.  Commissioner Harris explained that students have to write an essay, meet income qualifications, maintain a certain grade point average, volunteer, and perform extracurricular activities.  In years past she reported that we’ve awarded 10 scholarships; two of which were funded by the Cumberland Community Foundation, and eight funded through the Commission.  Commissioner Harris also stated that the application is complete, ready to send virtually and to the Cumberland County School guidance counselors for posting on their websites.  Ms. Nazar then asked if the Commission wanted to go with the $5,000 from Starbucks or do Commissioners have other creative ways to raise additional funds.  Chair Olson asked Commissioners to share if they have other fundraising ideas.  

Chair Olson then opened the dialogue to discuss old/new business.  He stated that Commissioners need to give Janet their updated volunteer hours in relation to Commission work.  He proceeded to discuss the new business, i.e., the painting over of the “Black Lives Do Matter” street mural last week. He reported that a newspaper article called it “bad timing.”  Dr. Wade commented that it was not necessarily about the intent of the action, but more so about the impact of the action.  He stated, “Clearly the impact was pretty significant in our community.”  Dr. Wade referred to the City Council meeting Monday night stating that during the hour and thirty-three minutes of the meeting, approximately forty minutes was spent discussing the Market House incident.  Ms. Nazar commented that 13 people signed up to speak; each person spoke at least three minutes (some more than three minutes), but no one was cut off.  The goal and mission of the Commission is even more important in 2021 than in 2020.  These are perilous times we live in and some of the folks who raided the Capitol building on January 6th came from our community.  The need for what we do still stands; working on issues that promote positive and harmonious relationships among our residents.  

Chair Olson then spoke about House Bill 142 which became House Bill 2, known as the “bathroom” law that was enacted by the previous governor in 2018.  Dr. Wade and former Chair Cuffee worked on this issue.  Dr. Wade reported that the Commission was all in, and that the LGBTQ community including Fayetteville PRIDE and PFLAG have stayed close to this matter.  He spoke about the Municipal Equity Index and how North Carolina cities stand in relation to the number of points earned out of 100.  Greensboro had a score of 79, with Orange County coming in at 78.  Fayetteville scored in the 30s, which is an improvement.  Dr. Wade shared how the Human Relations Commission and the Fair Housing Board contributed to the improved score. He also stated that the Human Rights Campaign wants to see more specificity in the language which resulted in a recommendation (from former Chair Cuffee and himself) that the language expand to include orientation, identity, and veterans’ status.  Dr. Wade expressed his optimism about the language being included if the Commission decides to revisit this issue.  Chair Olson noted that he received the email today and would send it to the group so that everyone could review the current ordinances along with the proposed additions.  

Chair Olson asked if the Commission has been asked to facilitate another The Hate U Give or other type of community discussion stating it is possible due to the current climate.  He then spoke about the Martin Luther King, Jr. prayer breakfast hosted the Ministerial Council in the past and how the governor has participated a couple of times here in Fayetteville.  

Chair Olson discussed the Cumberland County Schools and how they are remaining virtual until at least March 15, at which time they will reassess where we are and what the numbers are.  

Ms. Nazar noted since Commissioner Wires’ departure and Commissioner Daniels’ plan to retire, the Commission will no longer have active Army representation.  Dr. Wade said that this will need to be rectified soon.  

Commissioner Harris reported that the Army will only have one Diversity Day, and she would like the Commissioners to consider being facilitators for this event.  She believes there would be more open discussions if it were not just military in the room.  On December 21, 2020, the Air Force released their findings on racial disparity, and it was found that there is racial disparity in the Air Force.  She spoke about the diversity program in the Air Force, noting that the Air Force is redesigning all of their logo patches.  She also shared that the Commanders are leery of small group discussions right now and it is affecting her contributions to the Commission.  

Ms. Nazar launched a trial poll that she learned about during a Zoom training session this week.  She had 100% response from the poll.  Commissioner Peterson asked about the question, and Dr. Wade said it was just a trial.  The question was from the Dining & Dialogue event.  He said the question generated a lot of honest discussion at the D & D event.  

Commissioner Peterson stated that as a Commissioner he probably should not have posted a Facebook comment regarding the January 6th Capitol incident. Dr. Wade said it was alright as long as it was an opinion of a private citizen.  Dr. Wade then spoke about being on call 24/7 (as the Director), advising the Commissioners to always use their discretion and judgement when communicating publically.  Chair Olson noted that we are not activists, but active.  There followed some discussion about the events of January 6th and how they affect the Commission.   

Ms. Nazar talked about the podcast that Corporate Communications set up for her and Dr. Wade called "The Fayetteville 411 - Human Relations Department.”  The podcast covered what the department and the Commission does.  They also talked about the multi-lingual disaster preparedness bulletins.  In addition, they talked about some of the initiatives such as the Dining & Dialogue event.  Dr. Wade talked about the fact that other than Police and Fire, most residents don’t know a lot about what other City departments do.  Ms. Nazar then spoke about the upcoming Fair Housing training in February for Alliance Health.  This will be the second training with them.  They represent four counties and last time there were over 70 participants.  Ms. Nazar also has a housing training with Cumberland County Schools ESL parent liaison for a Spanish training tentatively set for February 24.   The parent liaison will help get the word out about the upcoming trainings.  Ms. Nazar noted that she is in contact with Crystal Glover at the Fayetteville Cumberland Youth Council for another Dining & Dialogue.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dr. Wade spoke about how the ETC Institute survey group has pulled out of the race relations in Fayetteville and the future of the Market House initiatives to conduct a survey.  He informed the Commission that the Mayor and City Manager expect a plan of action within 90 days.  Public Participation Partners, a woman and minority owned community engagement firm out of Raleigh, has partnered with PublicInput.com to assist with the issue of race relations and the Market House.  They have done work with other local governments on community engagement issues.  There have been two meetings with them and they have been very progressive and positive.  He stated that the Mayor has asked about the Market House and the three alternatives for its future:  Leave it as it is, tear it down, or repurpose it.  He expressed that the third alternative is a rich opportunity to explore, along with local higher education, about how to repurpose the Market House.  Dr. Wade mentioned that he has been in touch with Dr. Miriam DeLone at FSU, and Dr. Carla Fagan at Methodist.  Dr. Fagan introduced Dr. Wade to Dr. Stanley Wearden, President of Methodist University.  He reported that FSU has had some very progressive ideas on how the Market House could be repurposed including a museum or event center that celebrates the lives of African-Americans in our community.  He communicated that he would like to see both universities meet with City management to discuss these and other ideas. Additionally, he will let Chair Olson know so he and/or other Commission members can participate in the meetings as well.  Dr. Wade has also been in touch with the organization Sites of Conscience, which works with historic sites that have controversy surrounding them.  Dr. Wade noted that he has been in touch with an old friend, Dr. Jim Lucy (Chancellor Emeritus at UNC Wilmington), who is also familiar with the Market House controversy. With his resources and support in his efforts to help determine the future of the Market House, Dr. Wade stated that he would like the Commission to be involved as well.  He also stated that he would like to see multiple Dining & Dialogue sessions in 2021, as our community needs healing.  Commissioner Palmer noted that because the Market House is a National Historic Landmark, it would be difficult to tear it down.  He commented that Rio de Janeiro had an active slave trade, and they turned that building into a cost center which is a money maker for the city.  Dr. Wade also noted that the Market House is the only National Historic Landmark in Cumberland County, not just the City.  

Dr. Wade went on to say that there is a big push to set up a Citizen Review Panel to oversee police accountability. The Mayor stated that Fayetteville alone cannot set up a Citizen Review Panel, that the State must grant the authority. There followed further discussion about a Citizen Review Panel or a Complaint Review Committee.  

Chair Olson stated that the next Executive Board meeting would be January 28 at 5:30 p.m., via Zoom.     

The next scheduled Commission meeting will be Thursday, February 11, 2021, at 5:30 p.m., via Zoom.  

After a call for a motion, a motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Palmer, seconded by Commissioner Pappas.  Chair Olson adjourned the meeting at 6:48 p.m. 


Approved_______________________________
		


_______________________________________
Semone Pemberton, Secretary
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